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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
by Janis White

Hello again to all you 4CU members. So far 2013 is 
playing out as a good year for our unit. We have already put 
on several successful rallies and grown a bit more. Many 
thanks to rally hosts Louis Hall and Sergio Quiros at Picacho 
Peak, Reg and Steve Bittner along with Anthony and Tamara 
Rodriguez at Cottonwood Jammer Jam, Paul and Ronnie 
Ward, along with Pat and Babs Cahalan at McDowell 
Mountain St. Patrick's Day, and Ken Johansen at 
Albuquerque Vintage Trailer Academy.
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June boasts the second Summer in Santa Fe Rally, with more than double the 
number of rigs from last year. Howard and Carolyn Efner (along with Barbara Johnston 
and me) have cooked up a very nice rally in a beautiful venue. I look forward to seeing 
everyone who is attending!

I want to take this opportunity to mention some thoughts on our continued hot and 
very dry, and frequently windy part of the country. The folks who know about longer-term 
forecasts at NOAA say there is no indication that conditions will improve, especially with 
regard to rain or snow. Hot and dry weather does not mean we cannot continue trekking in 
our Airstreams. A bit more attention to conditions where we camp, being alert for events 
like dry lightning, and thinking through your plan before leaving in a hurry, if needed, 
should make camping reliably safe for us.

So Be Safe, and Happy Camping! JJanis

4CU T-Shirts

Do You Have Yours?

These outstanding Four 
Corners Unit T-Shirts are still 
available! The price is $17.00 for 
each short sleeve shirt, and $22.00 
for each long sleeve shirt. The 
proceeds go to the Four Corners 
Unit Treasury. You may order these 
directly from the 4CU Web site and 
pay using Paypal, or you may use 
the T-Shirt Order Form (see last 
page of this Newsletter) and send 
it in with your check for payment. 
You may opt to have your shirt 
shipped to you (extra shipping cost 
applies), or you may pick it up in 
person at one of our rallies!

The T-Shirts have been very 
popular - so much that we sold out 
of some sizes of the long sleeve 
versions early on. But we have re-
ordered more long sleeves, so the T-
shirts are available in all sizes and 
both sleeve lengths!  

See the Web site or Order Form for further details!
http://4cu.boondocking.net/shirts.php

We hope to see you sporting one of these fine creations (design by Terry Rich) the 

next time we meet around the campfire! Janis
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WBCCI AMENDMENT - UNIT VOTE RESULTS

Voting Results on the “Motor Home Amendment”

The tally of 4CU votes as of the close of voting, 5 PM, 10 May 2013 is as 
follows:

Number of voting members for 2013 (1 vote per full member rig): 126

Number of votes cast: 68

Percentage of members who voted: 54%

Number of 4CU votes cast favoring the Amendment: 13 (19% of votes cast)

Number of 4CU votes cast opposing the Amendment: 55 (81% of votes cast)

Richard Girard is representing the 4CU at the International Convention and 
will cast our Unit’s votes regarding the motorhome issue.



Four Corners Unit Roundup                                                                                     June 2013 Issue 30
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Page 4

photo by Harry Walters

photo by Paul Ward

RALLY REPORT: ST PATRICK’S DAY RALLY II - MCDOWELL MT REGIONAL PARK, AZ
by Paul & Ronnie Ward

The Luck O’the Irish was with us this year as we had a most wonderful rally. 
Weather was perfect, scenery was spectacular, and (the most important) attendance by all 
you great Airstream folks! The Four Corners Unit and the Arizona Unit co-sponsored the 
rally, and again this year we were at McDowell Mountain Regional Park near Fountain 
Hills, AZ.
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Folks were anxious to get in on the fun - we had 18 early arrivals on Thursday. 
Friday we added 6 more rigs for a total of 24, and that filled the Group site with silver 
toasters. Over the weekend many onlookers stopped by to admire and compliment our 
silver beauties.

The weather each day was clear and reached close to 90-degree highs, and then 
cooled at sunset down to the 60’s. McDowell offers some spectacular vistas and we had 
sunrises and sunsets that looked like watercolor paintings. We had good nights for stars 
and many folks saw a comet passing near a crescent moon. Warm campfires and great 
conversations kept us entertained until we couldn’t keep our eyes open.

Most everyone enjoyed activities during the day; these included hiking, mountain 
biking, games, shopping, and the Fountain Hills Art & Wine Festival. All this activity gave 
us good appetites and no one went hungry (did you get enough soda bread?). We had 
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special Happy Hours each day with plenty of Guinness and Irish Flag drinks. Thursday was 
pot luck, Friday Irish Stew, Saturday Irish Feast of corned beef & cabbage, and Sunday we 
finished up leftovers. We had coffee and continental breakfast each morning, and then a 
special casserole for Sunday morning from the Cahalans.
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Paul & Ronnie Ward from the 4CU and Pat & Babs Cahalan from the AZ Unit co-
hosted the rally. We hope everyone enjoyed themselves, and we look forward to crossing 

paths again. PPaul & Ronnie
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2013 4CU FIRST QUARTER FINANCIALS – JANUARY THROUGH MARCH
by Howard Efner

Check out the upcoming rally schedule, the archive of previous 4CU Newsletters, 
and the answers to the newsletter photo puzzle - all found on the 4CU Web site!
The 4CU T-Shirts online order form can be found at 

http://4cu.boondocking.net/shirts.php
As always, if you have any suggestions as to what you would like to see on the Web site 

please feel free to email me at leon@boondocking.net.  Leon

First Quarter Financial – 01/01/13 to 03/31/13

Starting Balance 2,2662.61

Income
Dues - cash     544.00
Dues – PayPal*     465.11
T-shirt sales cash     867.00
T-shirt sales PayPal*     194.01 
Donation         3.00
Affiliate Badges*         9.71
Replacement Badges            10.00
Total   2,092.83

Expenditures
LS T-shirt re-order      269.78
International Dues   1,040.00
Total   1,309.78

Ending Balance 3,445.66

* Less PayPal Fees 

4CU WEB SITE NEWS
by Leon Hauck

http://fourcorners.wbcci.net

Many thanks to the following contributors;
they made this issue of the 4CU Newsletter possible!

Janis White & Barbara Johnston, Terry Rich & Greg Schmuker,
Leon Hauck, Howard & Carolyn Efner, Paul & Ronnie Ward, Larry Peterson, 

Harry & Marge Walters, Ray & RoseMary Mazza,
& all those who contributed their ‘early years’ photos!
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MEMBER SPOTLIGHT: Ray & RoseMary Mazza

Keep busy - count your blessings and enjoy every day. This is the philosophy that 
we live by and have passed on to our four daughters and seven grandchildren. We are Ray 
and RoseMary Mazza and we live in Gilbert, Arizona.

Ray has been retired from the Printing Industry since 1995 and RoseMary from her 
17 years as a Weight Watchers Leader in both Arizona and Maryland. The freedom of 
retirement allows us to use our 2007 25‘ FB Safari at the 4CU rallies, camping with family, 
and our extended 4 month Airstream summer trips.

During the 54 years we have been married we have traveled to every state in the USA 
except Alaska (next summer). We were both raised in Utica, NY and spent 21 years on the 
Eastern Shore of Maryland. We purchased our first RV in 1968 and after 5 travel trailers 
and a class B motor home we finally achieved our goal of owning an Airstream in 2007. (We 
tried to buy an Airstream in 1976, however our daughters did not want to live in what they 
felt was a “pressure cooker with 4 hammocks to sleep on”.)
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As a family we traveled and camped along the entire east coast. We spent 6 
Christmases in Florida, one in New Orleans, and in one year we traveled from Maryland to 
Quebec in the summer and to the Florida Keys for Christmas. We shared many great 
experiences and adventures that helped to mold us into a very strong and loving family.

We had been members of three other RV clubs and shortly after purchasing our 
Airstream decided to see how well we would fit into the WBCCI and the Four Corners Unit. 
Our first rally was the 2007 New Years Eve Picacho Peak Rally, and as soon as we arrived 
we were welcomed and, within minutes, knew we were in the right place. Since our first 
rally we have attended a number of rallies and, as I have said many times, our friends in 
the 4CU keep us feeling young!

Although we are getting older, the spirit of adventure and RV traveling has not left us. 
We travel 3 to 4 months each summer in the Airstream and have had some fantastic trips.  
One of the most memorable was in 2009. Since we could barely afford a honeymoon back 
in 1959, we decided that for our 50th wedding anniversary/honeymoon we would take a 4 
month tour of Colorado in our Airstream. We traveled 6000 miles that summer and ended 
the trip in Williams, AZ and had a free train ride to the Grand Canyon because it was also 
the Grand Canyon Railways’ 50th anniversary.
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Last year we traveled to 
Vancouver and Whistler BC, 
and then lolly-gagged along the 
Washington and Oregon coasts. 
We also attended the Balloon 
Fiesta in Albuquerque, NM and 
the Region 11 Rally in Cortez, 
CO. This year our plans are to 
travel to Reno, NV/Lake Tahoe, 
spend a month in Quincy, CA, 
and a month in Brookings, OR.

We love the fact that the 
members of the 4CU are from 
all walks of life and from all 
areas of the country, bonded 
together by a wonderful 
common denominator: “OUR 
AIRSTREAMS”.
~~ Ray & RoseMary
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CLASSIFIEDS

For Sale:
1981 Airstream Excella 280 Motorhome
Located in Phoenix, AZ.
Visit Web site for details & photos.
https://sites.google.com/site/airstreamvintage1981motorhome

For Sale:
Membership Lot #115 at Ponderosa Shadows Airstream 
Park for Age 55 & over Airstreamers.
Lot includes storage shed (with refrigerator), 12ft. 
diameter screen house (casita) (with brand new extra 
top), concrete RV patio, outdoor furniture, golf cart 
(stores in shed)
View photos at:
https://sites.google.com/site/ponderosashadowsinc/classifieds
For Sale:
Membership Lot #140 at Ponderosa Shadows Airstream 
Park for Age 55 & over Airstreamers.
Premium Site with ponderosa trees, located on quiet 
south side of park
View details & photos at:
https://sites.google.com/site/ponderosashadowsinc/classifieds

Free Classifieds (Personal) for Airstreams & Airstream-related items. Contact the editor at 
lawson@xwinds.com

Price:
$18,000
Contact:
Ken Lawson
ken.lawson@gmail.com
602-616-1366
Price:
$29,500 
Contact:
Cliff DeWolf
marclif@hotmail.com
623-935-0555

Price:
$33,500 
Contact:
H. M. (Sandy) Sanders
HMSandySanders@gmail.com
(719) 355-3146

BUSINESS CARD ADS
Small Business Owners - Promote Your Product or Service

Advertise in the 4CU Newsletter!
Here is an opportunity to help support the club while also supporting one another!

$5 for one Newsletter issue + 4CU Web site for 3 months
or $20 for one year (4 issues)

All proceeds go to the 4CU Treasury
(Cost to non-member business owners that are Airstream-related is $15 an issue)

Newsletter is published quarterly - March, June, September, & December
Deadline is last week of month before issue month

Distributed to 120+ Airstream owners!
Send your business card, along with your check payable to ‘The Four Corners Unit’ to:

L. Lawson/4CU Newsletter
#70D16  4025 E Chandler Blvd

Phoenix, AZ 85048
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MEMBER NEWS
Jon & Deb Kaslove have pulled up their Arizona roots and moved to sunny Florida! 

They sold their home in Cave Creek, AZ last summer, drove cross-country with a rental 
truck and Deb towing the Airstream … and closed on a new home in Ormond Beach, FL 
(near Daytona Beach) in late September. They are 10 minutes from the beach, they are 
closer to their kids and grandkids, and they can park their Airstream in their back yard! So 
it’s all good! Congratulations! But please be sure and come back to see your 4CU friends 
when you can!

Howard Efner, 4CU’s Most Excellent Treasurer, successfully navigated through his 
knee and cataract marathon surgeries in February and March and is now ready to roll 
again. He and Carolyn will be co-hosting the Summer in Santa Fe Rally 7-10 June with 
Janis White & Barbara Johnston. We’ll see you there!

Carolyn Efner, 4CU’s Resident Potter, has some of her pottery in a show at Fuller 
Lodge Art Center in Los Alamos, NM. The show opened in late April. Check it out at 
http://fullerlodgeartcenter.com . Congrats, Carolyn!

Mike & Tracy Bertch are still in Austin dealing with Tracy’s father’s estate, but Mike 
reports that this summer they plan to put the motorhome in storage, return to Silverton to 
take care of business there … then head back to Austin to wait for Arizona to cool down 
enough to make their usual pilgrimage. So hopefully we’ll see them again during the winter 
months! Travel safe!

Meridith & Marsha Sipek trailered to Flagstaff over Memorial Day weekend. All was 
well until they were rear-ended at a stoplight (without the trailer). Both suffered whiplash 
and Meridith got a concussion, but both are mending well. The truck’s hitch took a direct 
hit, however, and had to be replaced before they could move the trailer. So their trip got 
unexpectedly “extended”. At last word, they were returning to Phoenix to get the truck 
bumper damage taken care of … and will hopefully be ready to hit the road for the Santa Fe 
Rally. Feel better fast!

If you have a bit of news that you’d like to share with the rest of the 4CU members, 
send an email to the editor at lawson@xwinds.com, or to our membership chair at 
Terry@TBRich.com

4CU MEMBERSHIP NEWS
by Terry Rich

Welcome New Members!
We are pleased to WELCOME the following New Members to the 4CUnit:
 

George & Melanie Clark, Paradise Valley, AZ (4CU) 
Douglas & Lydia Hart, Duxbury. MA (Affiliate, New England Unit)
John Rollins, Alameda, CA (4CU) 
Jim Strom & Pat Samford-Strom, Warwick, GA (Affiliate, TX Highland Lakes Unit)
Markus & Felicia Wall, Albuquerque, NM (4CU) 
Mark & Tanni Wells, Waddell, AZ (4CU) 
Charlie & Jane Wright, Estes Park, CO (Affiliate, DenCO Unit)
Doug & Liz Yeskey, Chandler, AZ (4CU)

We are also happy to add Phyllis Eckelberry, 4CU member Maurice Chouiniere’s 
(Apache Junction, AZ) bride-to-be, to our member roster! Congratulations, you two!
Welcome to each of you! We are pleased to have you on board, and we look forward to 
seeing you all around the 4CUnit campfire as soon and as often as possible. 
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Our Current Membership Numbers:
As of this writing, the 4CUnit has 128 Full Members, 85 Affiliate Members (members of 
other WBCCI units who also want to be part of the 4CU, paying just the $1 Unit portion of 
the dues) … and 1 Honorary Member for a grand total of 214 members. We have closed the 
2013 membership year, and anyone joining from this point forward in 2013 will be recorded 
as a member for 2014 - and will enjoy membership benefits for the balance of 2013 as a 
“bonus.” This practice makes this time of year the absolute best time to join the 4CU/ 
WBCCI! Tell you non-WBCCI friends that NOW is the time to join!

A fun sign of our growth: We now have two “Andersons”, two “Clarks”, three “Halls”, two 
Joneses”, two “Martins”, two “Millers”, two “Moores”, two “Sandbergs”, two “Taylors”, and 
four “Thomases”, among our membership! This is useless but entertaining 4CU trivia!

The 2014 Membership Renewal Season Is Around the Corner:
We will begin our 2014 membership renewal efforts in July. So be on the look-out for 
membership renewal information coming to your email box in July. If you have any 
questions about your membership status at any time, please do not hesitate to contact 
Terry Rich, Membership Chair, at Terry@TBRich.com.

You Can Help the 4CU Membership Grow!
When we camp there are often opportunities to relate our good times in the 4CU with other 
Airstreamers we meet along the way. Why not print out some 4CU 2014 Member 
Applications (see the second to last page of the Newsletter) and keep a supply in your rig … 
or keep a copy on your laptop to send to folks you meet while camping! You just never 
know when someone will want information about the 4CU!

A Note About Member Privacy:
Member contact information published in the 4CU Membership Directory is intended to 
accommodate personal communication between members and for the distribution of Unit 
materials. Email and snail mail addresses are not to be shared with other entities or to be 
used for commercial purposes.

Questions?
If you have any questions about 4CU or WBCCI membership please contact Terry Rich, 
Membership Chair, at Terry@TBRich.com. 

Happy Trails!

Terry Membership Chair
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We met Andy & Jason through the Airforums a couple of years ago. They had not 
found their Bambi when we first started communicating, but after several disappointing 
leads, they did find one — practically in their back yard! They found a wonderful and very 
gently used 2007 16’ Bambi Quick Silver Edition. It’s a very sweet rig. And it’s perfect for 
them. They named it R2DTUBE, and promptly ordered vanity plates for it! The rest is a 
happy history.

We had planned this trip with Andy & Jason for weeks, maybe even months, and 
finally the time was here! The plan was to meet them at Lake Mead, stay there long enough 
to take in Hoover Dam and the new bypass bridge, then head from Lake Mead to Zion 
National Park and on to the North Rim of the Grand Canyon … then we’d all travel further 
east to circle back through Flagstaff and on home on I-40. We would leave them when we 
hit Flagstaff to head south for Tucson. We’d both be making a huge circle of camping 
adventures, sharing the lion’s share of the trip. It would be an 11-day trip for them and a 
13-day trip for us.

There is a lot to show and tell, so we hope we don’t wear you out … but this ended up 
being one of the very best trips we have ever made, partly because of the great places we 

Lake Mead - Zion National Park -
North Rim of the Grand Canyon

18-30 August 2011
Travel Log & Photos by Terry Rich & Greg Schmuker
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got to camp, and partly because we could not have made a better choice of travel partners. 
It all worked out beautifully. The only problem was that it had to come to an end too soon.

But let’s start at the beginning. We had a pretty dry summer in terms of camping. 
Circumstances just kept us home. We hadn’t been out since the Pride gathering in June, so 
we were really itching to be on the road. We left Tucson on Thursday, 18 August 2011. We 
got up at 7:00 AM, finished the last minute packing chores, got the Girls secured in the 
truck and we were out the drive by 10:30 AM.

You may remember that we had lost our black cocker Annie in November of 2010, just 
after our trip to Mexico. Sadie, our blond cocker, had gotten quite used to being the only 
little princess in the house, but that came to an end earlier in August when we brought 
Abbey-Gail (as in “storm”) home from the Pima County Animal Care Center. She’s a 
Standard Schnauzer and was about 2 years old and 25 lbs when we adopted her. This was 
Abbey’s very first camping trip! (In hindsight, we were lucky that she travels pretty well, 
considering this was more than a long weekend jaunt.) Nothing like initiation by fire!

We took I-10 north to Phoenix, but had to make a stop in Chandler as we passed 
through. Terry’s glasses frames had broken and the only place to get them repaired was in 
the Valley. He decided to get new lenses at the same time, so we’d sent the broken frames 
up to Gilbert, AZ and he was using his spare glasses. Happily, we got a call that the frames 
were repaired and the new lenses came in the day before we were to leave! Perfect timing! 
The optical store was located in the Chandler Fashion Mall, just off I-10. So we pulled off 
the freeway, into the mall parking lot, and Terry went in to pick up the new frames and 



Four Corners Unit Roundup                                                                                     June 2013 Issue 30
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Page 17

lenses. It was only a half-hour delay before we were on the road again. Some things work 
out just perfectly.

We headed through the heart of Phoenix and by 1:30 PM we were north bound on US 
60 for Wickenburg, northwest of Phoenix. We passed through Glendale and Surprise, AZ, 
and stopped for gas along the way ($3.359/gal). In Wickenburg we picked up Highway 93 
toward I-40 near Kingman, AZ. We had never driven this particular route, so this was new 
territory for us … always a plus. This is the most direct route from Phoenix to the 
northwest corner of Arizona and the Las Vegas area, so the highway is well traveled and 
well maintained.

Terry had heard of a BLM campground called Burro Creek Campground about 50 
miles south of I-40 on Highway 93. He wanted to check it out on the way through, and 
possibly even stay there the night before continuing on. Of course, Terry missed the turn 
off 93 for the campground, so we had to go about 3 miles before we found a place big 
enough to turn around and go back. Greg was not pleased, but he survived. Burro Creek 
was actually a pretty nice campground. There were great views, a fair number of low trees 
because of its proximity to the creek, shade structures for most of the sites and even a 
dump station. There is a great arched bridge on the main road above the creek and the 
campground. Unfortunately it was also 106 degrees outside, and completely deserted, so we 
did not stay the night there. We had both generators with us, of course, but still — 106 
degrees? However, we did think it would be a great place to stay at a better time of year, like 
spring or fall. The campground is down in a ravine about a mile from the highway, near the 
creek. The creek was dry when we were there, but we could imagine it would be nice when 
the creek was running. Running water is such a premium in Arizona deserts. We’ll have to 
stop there at another time, for sure.

So off we went again. “Plan B” was to stay the night in Kingman, AZ, which is just 12 
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miles west of where 93 meets I-40. We arrived in Kingman in the late afternoon after driving 
299 miles ... and checked into Blake Ranch RV Park. It’s very easy to get to, just north of 
the Interstate — pleasant, clean and relatively quiet, and has trees throughout the 
property. It’s also priced well. We’d stay there again. It’s obviously a convenient and well-
used overnight RV-er stopping place along I-40. It was pretty empty when we arrived, but 
by evening it was quite busy. They have a fenced off-leash dog run that Abbey really 
enjoyed. She romped happily with a boxer named Juliette. Sadie observed and interjected a 
bark here and there … a good level of participation for her! Abbey had done well for her first 
day in the truck. She watched the world go by through the window, slept and didn’t fuss or 
bark much. It looked like she was going to be a good little camper! (Whew!)

We didn’t unhitch the truck since it was just an overnight. We had a sandwich, caught 
some news on TV … and learned that there had been a haboob in the Phoenix area just 
after we passed through — not 3 hours earlier. Terry had noticed that the sky south of I-40 
looked awfully hazy … and that was the reason why. We were glad we had missed it. We’d 
had good, albeit hot, weather all the way north from Phoenix.

The next morning, Friday, 
we got up about 8:30 AM and 
were on the road toward Lake 
Mead shortly thereafter. Our 
assumption that Blake Ranch 
was largely used as an 
overnighter was confirmed … it 
was nearly deserted by the time 
we were up, though we hadn’t 
been bothered by others getting 
early starts on their journeys.

We gassed up a couple of 
miles east of Blake Ranch 
($3.359/gal), and continued on 
I-40 to Kingman, where we exited 
I-40 and took Highway 93 north 
toward Lake Mead and 
Henderson. One of the reasons 
we’d decided to meet Andy & 
Jason at Lake Mead is that the 
new bypass bridge has been 
recently completed and we 
wanted to see it. And we all 
wanted to tour Hoover Dam. 
Before the bypass bridge, all 
traffic crossed the Colorado River 
over the Hoover Dam. The new 
bridge, completed in 2010 and 
called the Mike O’Callahan - Pat 
Tillman Memorial Bridge, is 
quite an engineering feat (not 
unlike the dam), and was created 
as a means to improve traffic in 

general, but more importantly we suspect, to reduce risk to the Dam by ill-intentioned 
traffic over it. The new bypass bridge is the widest concrete arch bridge in the western 
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hemisphere, and nearly 850 feet above the Colorado River. We were all excited to experience 
driving over the new bridge, but when we got there, we couldn’t see a thing from the bridge! 
It has sidewalls high enough that you can’t see anything, and of course, you can’t stop on 
the bridge either … probably to keep it from becoming the new favorite place to jump to 
one’s death! (Yikes!) In fact, we were over the bridge and on the other side before we even 
realized we were on it! Oh well. We’d be back the next day with Andy & Jason, and would 
see it from below, so we didn’t worry about it too much.

We arrived at Lake Mead RV Village at about 12:30 PM, after an easy 92-mile trip 
from Blake Ranch RV Park. It was 110 degrees outside. And as you might guess, it was 
pretty quiet. Lake Mead Village is one of those parks on the lake that has a lot of “park 
models” in it — permanent trailers set up as turn-key lake resort or weekend destinations. 
There are a lot of boats on the property as well, which is understandable. It’s privately run 
but sits in the Lake Mead National Recreation Area which is National Park Service 
property and has land in both Nevada and Arizona. Since it was pretty hot, it was very very 
quiet there. There were only a few folks here and there passing through, like us. It seemed 
that no one was there for a long stay. But in less searing heat it is surely a bustling place.

To be continued. Pick up the rest of our marathon travel saga with lots of pictures at 
Terry & Greg’s Travel Log: http://www.tbrich.com/azbambi/trips.html . And 
stay tuned for next time!

Terry & Greg
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UPCOMING RALLIES: Summer in Santa Fe II
June 7 - 10, 2013 - You Should Be Registered By Now If Attending!!!

Rally Name: Summer in Santa Fe II
Nearest Town: Santa Fe
State: New Mexico
Club or Group:
Four Corners Unit of WBCCI
Campground Name: 
Santa Fe Skies RV Park

Come join the Four Corners Unit for a Celebration of Summer in Santa Fe, NM !
1. Make your camping reservations with Santa Fe Skies RV Park directly (877.565.0451). 
Camping fees are $38.00 per night with full hookups, payable directly to Santa Fe Skies RV Park. 
When you call to make reservations, be sure to mention that you are with the Four Corners Unit 
Airstream group.
2. Sign up for the rally on Airforums 
http://www.airforums.com/forums/calendar.php?do=getinfo&day=2013-6-7;&e=1069&c=1
3. The rally fee is $10 per person (under 16 free). Send your check, payable to Howard Efner, and the 
Rally Registration Form (below), to:

Howard Efner
30 Camino Caballos Spur,

Lamy, NM 87540
The sign-up deadline is May 27, 2013. No refunds after May 31, 2013.

Thursday, June 6, 2013 - Early Arrivals
Friday, June 7, 2013 - Rally Begins

Monday, June 10, 2013 - Rally Ends.  Happy Trails.
Rally activities:  The famous 4CU Happy Hour each evening, coffee & goodies each morning, a soft 
taco bar on Friday, Saturday potluck, & BBQ on Sunday. On your own - Friday night gallery openings 
Downtown and Canyon Road (4-7 PM), a morning trip to Tent Rocks, a trip to the Pecos National 
Monument (have lunch at Frankie’s Casanova Restaurant in Pecos), shopping on the Plaza, a trip to 
Los Alamos and the Bradbury Science Museum and/or the Bandelier National Monument, El 
Rancho de los Golondrinas living history museum, or a trip to Chimayo and brunch at Rancho de 
Chimayo and/or tour the High Road to Taos. 

This is a Four Corners Unit WBCCI Rally so all WBCCI members are welcome. If you are a non-
WBCCI Airstream owner and wish to attend as a guest, please contact the hosts listed above.

2013 Summer in Santa Fe Rally Registration Form

Name(s)__________________________________________ WBCCI # _______ Unit________

Email _________________________________________ Cell Phone _____________

Rally Fee: # adults in party ___________ X $10.00 = __________

Starts: June 7, 2013
Ends: June 10, 2013
Rally Fee: See Below
Hosts: 
Howard & Carolyn Efner hfefner@cybermesa.com
Janis White & Barbara Johnston 
drjaniswhite@comcast.net
barbara4rb@comcast.net
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UPCOMING RALLIES: Albuquerque Balloon Fiesta Rally
October 4 - 8, 2013 - You Should Be Registered By Now If Attending!

 

 
 The Four Corners Unit & Central Coast California Unit 

proudly present the 
42nd Albuquerque International Balloon Fiesta 

Albuquerque, New Mexico 
October 4-8, 2013 

 
Schedule 
 

FFriday, October 4 
9:00 am - 11:00 pm   Gather at Camping  
World and caravan to the Balloon Fiesta 
Field 
 

Saturday, October 5 
 5:30 am  Dawn Patrol 
  7-9:00 am  Mass Ascension 
  5:00 – Happy Hour 
 

Sunday, October 6 
  5:30 am  Dawn Patrol 
    7-9:00 am  Mass Ascension 
    5:00 pm  Happy Hour & Potluck 
               to thank the Parking Staff 
 

Monday, October 7 
  Balloons Fly 
  Free Day! 
      Visit the International Balloon Museum 
      Tour Old Town Albuquerque 
       And more! 
 

Tuesday, October 8 
   Depart for home 

Information  
 

We are pleased to announce the 42nd Albuquerque 
International Balloon Fiesta. The site, just steps from the 
field, is a dry camping experience. Water and Honey Trucks 
are available. Bring your (quiet) generator. Join Airstreamers 
from across the country at this colorful event as hundreds of 
balloons take to the sky! At this rally you are not sitting on 
the sidelines but rather you are part of the festivities 
beginning with the early morning Dawn Patrol through the 
evening Balloon Glow and fireworks! 
- You will have in/out access in your car after arriving 
- Vendors are on the field serving tasty treats and coffee 
- 2 tickets to the Field provided per Airstream, additional 
tickets may be purchased at the event 
 
This always-popular event is expected to fill up quickly!  
Send your down payment today to reserve your spot!  Once 
filled, a wait list will begin. Due to the popularity of this 
event, Airstreams only, please! 
 
Note: Balloon Fiesta refund policy: 10% charge through July 14; 
50% charge July 15-August 31; no refund after September 1.  

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *   
42nd Annual Albuquerque International Balloon Fiesta Rally Coupon 
 
Name(s)_________________________________________________________________________ 

Email address (only means of communication!) ____________________________________________ 

Address_________________________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip ___________________________________________________________________ 

Airstream model & length ____________________________________________________________ 

Cost per coach  (includes two tickets to all the action!)  $340.00 

Rally Fee                                                                                                 $10.00 

One half ($175.00) due Feb 15, 2013        One half ($175.00) due August 1, 2013 

                                      TOTAL ENCLOSED $ __________ 
 
Please mail coupon and check for rally (payable to Four Corners Unit) by FEB 15, 2013 to:  
                 Rally Chairman: Ken Johansen, P. O. Box 1554, Tijeras, NM  87059  
                                Questions?  Please contact us at:  BalloonFiestaRally@hotmail.com 
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UPCOMING RALLIES: Region 11 Rally at Camp Verde, AZ
October 10 - 13, 2013

2013 Region 11 Rally
The 2013 Region Rally will be held at the Distant Drums RV Resort in 

Camp Verde, Arizona from October 10th to the 13th.
Distant Drums is an upscale resort with many amenities and is located just 

off of I-17 between Flagstaff and Phoenix.
More information will be forthcoming! Mark your calendars now!

Region 11 Units

Arizona – 003

Denver Colorado – 024

Four Corners Unit of New Mexico – 004

New Mexico – 069

Wyoming – 119
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2013 Upcoming 4CU Rally Schedule

  

When

June 7 - 10
2013

June 27 - 
July 4, 2013

October 4 - 8
2013

October
10 - 13
2013

What

Summer in 
Santa Fe II

Rally

56th Annual 
WBCCI 

International 
Rally

Albuquerque 
Balloon Fiesta 

Rally
(joint w/Central 
Coast California 

Unit)

Region 11 
Rally

Where

Santa Fe Skies 
RV Park,
Santa Fe,

New Mexico

Huron,
South
Dakota

Balloon Fiesta 
Park,

Albuquerque, 
New Mexico

Distant Drums 
RV Resort,

Camp Verde, 
Arizona

Host(s)

Howard &
Carolyn 
Efner & 
Barbara 

Johnston &
Janis White

WBCCI

Ken 
Johansen

& 
committee

Richard & 
Jan Girard

Contact

hfefner
@cybermesa.com

or
barbara4rb

@comcast.net
or

drjaniswhite
@comcast.net

Details at
http://

www.wbcci.org/
home/rallies-

caravans/
international-

rally

fourcornersunit
@hotmail.com

rgirard5
@cox.net



Four Corners Unit Roundup                                                                                     June 2013 Issue 30
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Page 25

PERSONAL INFORMATION

MEMBERSHIP TYPE

AIRSTREAM INFORMATION

SUBMIT APPLICATION

NEW 4CU MEMBER . $66 ANNUAL DUES ($65 WBCCI DUES + $1 4CU DUES)

RENEWING 4CU MEMBER . $66 ANNUAL DUES ($65 WBCCI DUES + $1 4CU DUES) . YOUR WBCCI #

TRANSFERRING MEMBER . $66 ANNUAL DUES . FROM (UNIT NAME) 

REGION # UNIT #    YOUR WBCCI #

AFFILIATE MEMBER . $1 ANNUAL DUES . WBCCI # HOME UNIT NAME                      

UNIT # REGION # PLEASE SEND           4CU AFFILIATE BADGE(S) @ $5 PER BADGE (Optional)

YEAR MODEL LENGTH IN FEET (BUMPER TO BALL)

SERIAL NUMBER

Option A: PRINT & SEND COMPLETED APPLICATION WITH YOUR CHECK MADE PAYABLE TO FOUR CORNERS UNIT TO:
HOWARD EFNER, TREASURER . 30 CAMINO CABALLOS SPUR . LAMY, NEW MEXICO 87540

Option B: SAVE APPLICATION AS A WORD DOCUMENT OR PDF AND EMAIL TO: FCU-TREAS@CYBERMESA.COM, AND
FOLLOW APPLICATION WITH YOUR CHECK FOR DUES TO HOWARD EFNER (Address Above) OR USE PAYPAY (See Below) 

Option C: COMPLETE APPLICATION ON LINE AND PAY DUES (AND PRO CESSING FEE) USING PAYPAL AT: 
HTTP://FOURCORNERS.WBCCI.NET/ABOUT/MEMBERSHIP-INFO/
RECEIPT REQUESTED (Please send a self-addressed, stamped envelope for your receipt.)

QUESTIONS? CONTACT TERRY RICH, 4CU MEMBERSHIP CHAIR . PHONE 520.748.0696 . EMAIL TERRY@TBRICH.COM 

FOUR CORNERS UNIT USE ONLY: AMT  RECV’D DATE RECV’D DATE RECORDED BY

FOUR CORNERS UNIT OF NEW MEXICO
WALLY BYAM CARAVAN CLUB INTERNATIONAL
REGION 11 . UNIT 004 . FOURCORNERS.WBCCI.NET

2 0 1 4  M E M B E R S H I P  A P P L I C A T I O N
NAME(S)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      DATE

CHILDREN LIVING AT HOME

ADDRESS                                                                                                                              CITY                                                             STATE  ZIP COUNTRY

HOME PHONE                      CELL  PHONE EMAIL

YOUR NAME ON THE AIRFORUMS.COM (IF YOU ARE A MEMBER) 

DO YOU OFFER COURTESY PARKING?             YES    NO

ARIZONA NEW MEXICO

COLORADOUTAH
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4CU T-Shirt Order Form
4CU T-Shirts are Light Grey Unisex in either Short Sleeve or Long Sleeve

Short Sleeve: $17 each + Applicable Shipping
Long Sleeve: $22 each + Applicable Shipping
Sizes Available: S  . M  . L  . XL  . XXL

Name: ____________________________________________________

Address: ________________________________________________________

City: ______________________________________________________ State: _________ Zip: ________________

Email: _____________________________________________________ Phone: ____________________________

ORDER INFORMATION

CONTACT INFORMATION

DELIVERY OPTIONS

PAYMENT

You may also order 4CU T-Shirts online at http://4cu.boondocking.net/shirts.php

I/We would like to order _______ 4CU T-Shirts!
Shirt #1: Sleeve Length: Short  Long  | Size:  S    M    L    XL    XXL
Shirt #2: Sleeve Length: Short  Long  | Size:  S    M    L    XL    XXL
Shirt #3: Sleeve Length: Short  Long  | Size:  S    M    L    XL    XXL
Shirt #4: Sleeve Length: Short  Long  | Size:  S    M    L    XL    XXL
To order additional shirts please use other side or another sheet of paper to provide shirt information.

OPTION 1:  I/we will pick up this order (with no shipping) at the _________________________________ Rally.

OPTION 2:  Please ship this order to the address above. 
Add the appropriate shipping charge to your order total below

ORDER TOTAL: _______ Short Sleeve Shirts @ $17 each =  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$____________

_______ Long Sleeve Shirts @ $22 each =  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$____________

Shippping (if applicable)  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$____________

1 Shirt add $5.35  | 2-6 Shirts add $11.35  | 7-12 Shirts add $15.45
GRAND TOTAL =  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$____________
Please make checks and money orders payable to Four Corners Unit.
Send the completed order form and payment (check, money order) to:

Howard Efner, Treasurer
FOUR CORNERS UNIT/WBCCI
30 Camino Caballos Spur
Lamy, New Mexico 87540

For 4CU Use Only: Amt Recv’d: _____________ Date: ____________ Processed:  ____________ By:   ____________ 


